April 10, 2001

Mr. Declan Murphy

President

Eurasian Cultural Fund

2930 Porter St. 

Washington, DC 20008

Dear Mr. Murphy:

Generally grants paid by private foundations to a 501(c)(3) public charity do not require any special expenditure responsibility accounting activities.  However, the additional support of foreign charitable activities with the recent $65,000 grant award to the Eurasian Cultural Fund suggests that it would be prudent to monitor this grant using the expenditure responsibility accounting guidelines set for the in the Internal Revenue Code (IRC) Section 4945(h).   These rules broaden granting capabilities by allowing grants to recipients that do not have an Internal Revenue Service (IRS) tax determination letter, such as the case of foreign grant recipients.   This privilege does not come without a certain amount of administrative oversight that provides comfort to the IRS that the funds are used for a charitable purpose.    

It may be beneficial for the Fund and the Foundation to examine the IRS requirements to make certain we have a common understanding of those requirements.  IRC Section 4945(h) uses rational language in requesting that the Fund “exert all reasonable efforts and to establish adequate procedures” for monitoring and documenting the use of grants.  It is not the intent of the IRC to make a grantor guarantee use of the funds by providing language in the regulations that state the grantor “is not an insurer of the activity of the organization to which it makes a grant.”  Making pre-grant inquiries, obtaining an agreement from the grantee and obtaining status updates from grantees satisfy expenditure responsibilities.  Records supporting the efforts expended and procedures in place may be requested by the IRS and should be maintained, as with all other tax records.  The completed expenditure reports will also be made available to the Foundation.  

It is not the intent of the Foundation to provide tax advice on the matter of expenditure responsibilities, this is best provided by the Fund’s tax advisor.  We are available to discuss any questions you may have regarding this letter, the Foundation’s expectations or to share industry knowledge.  Along this line, a sample grant expenditure report and cover letter the Foundation uses has been enclosed.  

Very truly yours,

Cynthia K. Friauf

Controller
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